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Either was fine with us. My
brother, sister and I found
ways to keep ourselves oc-
cupied.

Those wonderful, care-
free days didn’t last, of
course.

As we reached our teens,
the allure of life “in-town,”
and our friends we’d left be-
hind, became more powerful.

The questions we asked
our mom changed, too.

Instead of “How long be-
fore we leave for camp?” we

began asking “Do we really
have to go to camp again?”

Sad, looking back. But
true.

Last weekend, I spent a
day at the Maine Lakes Soci-
ety’s annual convention and
told some of my lake stories
to a small group of other
lake-lovers.

The message that came
out of the day’s presenta-
tions rang true with me: Our
lakes are special. And if we
want them to remain that
way, we’ve got to do what we
can to protect them.

While conversations
about lake protection mea-
sures — avoiding potential
runoff from sediment and

fertilizer, for instance — are
becoming more mainstream,
it wasn’t always that way.

I remember talking to my
dad when I was quite young,
and bemoaning the fact that
some of the camps on our lake
hadbeaches,whileoursdidnot.

That, I learned, was by
design.

My dad told me that when
folks began buying their
shoreland properties, the
first step that many took
was to cut down all the trees,
then hire a local to bulldoze
a boat ramp or beach all the
way down to the water.

Dad, a soil scientist at the
University of Maine, real-
ized that was a bad idea.

There has to be a buffer
between the road and the
lake, he told me. Lawn fertil-
izers can cause algae to
bloom. Worse, began spread-
ing motor oil on the camp
road to keep the dust down
during the dry months.

“Where do you think that
oil would end up after a
rain?” my dad asked.

Down in the lake, if it
could get there, I realized.
Not good.

The Maine Lakes Society
recognizes the potential pit-
falls that can challenge a
lake’s health. In fact,
through its LakeSmart pro-
gram, peer educators work,
neighbor-to-neighbor, to in-

form others about protective
plantings, storm runoff is-
sues, and how to make local
lakes healthier.

Unfortunately, not every-
one’s hearing those messages.

On Unity Pond, not far
from where the Maine Lakes
Society’s annual conference
was held, there are more
than 600 camps on a lake
that has struggled with
water quality issues for
years, attendees were told.
About 10 of those camps are
LakeSmart-certified thus
far, but efforts to recruit
other camp-owners to the
program are ongoing. As we
head into this peak weekend
of lake-dwellers everywhere,

we all might be well-served
to walk around our own per-
sonal summer paradise and
take a closer look at our sur-
roundings.

Can we do better to keep
the lake pristine? Do we
even have to fertilize the
lawn at all? Would some
runoff barriers help?

Those lakes are special,
you see. And the memories
they produce are special, too.

Let’s do what we can to
keep it that way.

John Holyoke can be
reached at jholyoke@ban-
gordailynews.com or 990-
8214. Follow him on
Twitter:@JohnHolyoke.

the forest and fields, includ-
ing a variety of warblers,
vireos, woodpeckers and
owls, according to a descrip-
tion of the trail on the golf
course website.

In May 2016, Mingo
Springs Golf Club achieved
designation by Audubon In-
ternational as a “Certified
Audubon Cooperative Sanc-
tuary.” Today it is one of
four golf courses in Maine
and 825 in the world to hold
the title. The designation is
achieved when a golf course
meets specific standards of
environmental manage-
ment, which includes plans
for water conservation,
chemical use reduction,
wildlife and habitat manage-
ment and outreach and edu-
cation.

Trail maps, restrooms,
food and beverages are
available at the nearby
Mingo Springs Golf Course
Pro Shop from mid-May
through mid-October. For
the rest of the year, trail
maps are available at the
Rangeley Lakes Chamber of
Commerce.

The trail is for foot traffic
only, including snowshoes
in the winter. Bikes are not
permitted. Dogs are permit-
ted on the trail if they are
kept on leash at all times
and owners clean up after
them.

Starting at the parking
area, the trailhead kiosk is
across Mingo Loop Road and
includes brochures and a
trail map. From the kiosk,

you can enter the woods to
start the red-blazed loop, or
you can turn right and walk
along the road for a short
distance to start the blue-
blazed loop, which passes
right by the parking area.

The red-blazed loop is
about 2 miles long and cir-
cles around the back nine
holes of the golf course,
through a hardwood forest
and past a vernal pool, an
important habitat for am-
phibians such as salaman-
ders. The trail then follows
Mingo Loop Road for a short
stretch before heading back
into the woods to pass
through a hardwood stand
adjacent to a cedar swamp.
The trail then crosses
through old pastures now
infiltrated by spruce and fir
and then through a mature
stand of evergreens. The
trail then comes out on
Mingo Loop Road, which
can be followed back to the
parking area. Or you can
choose to cross the road to
hike the blue-blazed loop.

The blue-blazed trail is
about 1 mile long and trav-
els around the front nine
section of the golf course.
This loop is especially popu-
lar during lupine season in
June because it travels
through two fields of lupines
as a wide, mowed path. This
loop trail also passes
through an evergreen forest
and over a small hill. Be
sure to follow the blue blaz-
es and blue wooden arrows,
as it is easy to get off trail,
especially where the trail
passes over the groomed
lawn and by the golf club-
house.

For information about the

trail, call Mingo Springs
Golf Course at 864-5021 or
visit mingosprings.com.

Personal note: It was a
dreary morning in June
when I first visited Mingo
Springs Trail and Bird Walk
with my husband, Derek,
and our dog, Oreo. I was
there to see the lupines, hav-
ing heard about the golf
course’s beautiful lupine
fields on a previous visit to
the Rangeley Lakes Region.

I was pleasantly surprised
when I discovered that the
trail offered much more
than just a walk through lu-
pine fields. The smooth,
wide trail traveled through
some stunning forestscapes,
abundant with woodland
flowers, and it was an excel-
lent place to learn more

about Maine plants.
For instance, I knew

about the cinnamon fern,
which often grows near wet-
lands and is easy to identify
with its cinnamon-colored
stalk. And I also knew about
ostrich ferns, which Main-
ers enjoy picking in the
spring and tossing in a fry-
ing pan with butter. But on
the trail, I learned there is a
great variety of ferns that
grow in Maine. There’s also
the lady fern and oak fern,
bracken fern and polypody
fern, interrupted fern and
narrow beech fern. All of
these species were labeled
on nice wooden signs posted
along the trail.

There also were signs
pointing out the wide vari-
ety of trees growing in the

forest, including beaked ha-
zelnut, northern white
cedar, Scotch pine, white
spruce, striped maple, bal-
sam fir and white birch.

It being a bird walk,
you’re probably wondering
what feathered friends we
encountered along the way.
We did manage to spy a few.

In the woods, drilling in
on tree trunks, was a yellow-
bellied sapsucker, a wood-
pecker that drills rows of
small holes in trees so it can
lick up the sap that leaks
out. This bird has a red cap
and throat, with the rest of
its body being a black-and-
white pattern, and, as its
name implies, it has a yel-
low-tinged belly.

Also, while I stopped to
photograph the tiny, white,

bell-shaped blossoms of a
woodland flower called lily
of the valley, Derek wit-
nessed two blackburnian
warblers get into a bit of an
aerial tussle, which caused
them both to nearly land on
top of me as they fell from
the sky and onto the mossy
forest floor. After the event,
they flew up into the trees,
seemingly unharmed, and I
spent the next 10 minutes or
so trying to photograph
these flashy birds as they
flew from branch to branch,
their yellow-orange feathers
standing out against the
greens and browns of the
mossy, evergreen forest.

And what we didn’t see,
we heard. The forest was
alive with birdsong that
day, including one of my fa-
vorites — the song of the
hermit thrush.

By the time we reached
the lupine fields, we were
nearing the end of our hike
and it started rain. Derek
raced through the fields
with Oreo and ducked back
into the cover of the forest,
while I lingered in the lu-
pines, trying to keep the
raindrops of my camera as I
photographed the blue, pur-
ple, pink and white flowers
from every angle. The drops
of rain on the lupines’ bul-
bous petals and fanned out
leaves only made the photo-
graphs more beautiful in my
opinion, adding vibrance to
the colors.

For more of Aislinn
Sarnacki’s adventures, visit
her blog at actoutwithais-
linn.bangordailynews.com.
Follow her on Twitter:
@1minhikegirl.
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Mingo Springs Trail and Bird Walk in Rangeley.


